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To: ICEOPE <ICEOPE@ice.dhs.gov> 

 

Good morning Stakeholders, 

  

Please see periodic update below.  

[…]  

Reinstatement of the Immigration Enforcement Priorities Post SCOTUS ruling 

On July 28, 2023  -ICE will reinstitute application of the Civil Immigration 

Enforcement Priorities (CIEP) as set forth in the Guidelines for the Enforcement of 

Civil Immigration Law. Originally signed by Secretary of Homeland Security 

Alejandro N. Mayorkas on September 30, 2021, the guidelines were vacated in 

June 2022 and reinstated following a decision by the U.S. Supreme Court last 

month. With the reinstitution of these priorities, ICE’s Enforcement and Removal 

Operations (ERO) officers will continue to prioritize the apprehension and removal 

of noncitizens who pose a threat to national security, public safety, or border 

security from the United States. This will include obtaining and reviewing the 

entire criminal record, administrative record, and any other investigative 

information available, including aggravating and mitigating factors, in making 

associated law enforcement decisions. The Office of Principal Legal Advisor 

(OPLA) also reinstated PLA Kerry Doyle’s memorandum, 

https://www.ice.gov/doclib/about/offices/opla/OPLA-immigration-

enforcement_guidanceApr2022.pdf 

 

[…] 

Francey Lim Youngberg, Assistant Director 

Department of Homeland Security/Immigration and Customs Enforcement 

Office of Partnership and Engagement 


